LAKE/AIRPORT COMMITTEE June 9, 2022

MEMBERS PRESENT

Chairman Brown
Alderman Dorchinecz

Alderman Wilson

MEMBERS ABSENT

Alderman Budd

ALSO PRESENT

Mayor Barry

Superintendent Ortman Superintendent Tennant

Alderman Olive

HBO Goodall

Tammy Rogers

Same and the second second second

Treasurer Miles

Steve Dennis

Teresa Thomas

Chairman Brown called the meeting to order at 6:25 P.M

PURCHASE UTV-AIRPORT

HBO Goodall advised the Committee on the advantages of having a UTV at the Airport. He stated that it could be used to check fence lines, as well as make spraying for weeds a more efficient process. At this time, there is such a high demand for these vehicles and they are unable to order one. He would like to keep this item on the Agenda for future updates.

AIRPORT MANAGER'S REPORT

HBO Goodall gave updates on solar energy production, various happenings at the Airport, landings/departures at and fuel sales:

CEMETERY SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

Superintendent Tennant advised the Cemetery had eleven funerals, with eight of those being-cremations. He is still looking into the Crematorium. Workers have been mowing and weed eating. The Memorial Day Celebration was a hit, and had several spectators. The new sign has been installed, and looks great.

LAKE SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

Superintendent Ortman reported that the Blackhorse Pow Wow had a great turn out; there were no issues during the event. There was also a Memorial Day event at Veteran's Memorial Park that went well. The Marina parking lot is set to get oil and chip on June 20th, and workers have been mowing and dragging/re-rocking all Lake Lot roads.

ANY OTHER MATTERS

Steve Dennis was present to discuss building a sidewalk or path from the Dam to the Bike Trail. He advised that he believes it is a safety issue. Mayor Barry and Superintendent Ortman are going to look into the matter. Teresa Thomas voiced her concerns on Lake Lot boundaries. She advised the current issue has been resolved. She also had concerns about being approached by male employees in reference to Lake Lot issues without another female being present. Mayor Barry advised that from now on we will have a TPD Officer present for any issues.

Motion by Alderman Dorchinecz and seconded by Alderman Wilson to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0. Meeting adjourned at 6:47 P.M.

Doug Brown, Chairman Lake/Airport Committee